
Notice on Chinese Nationals Reporting Health
Information for Epidemic Prevention before

Flying back to China

Dear GSA, authorized agents,

According to Notice on Chinese Nationals Reporting Health

Information for Epidemic Prevention before Flying back to China

(CAAC〔2020〕6) issued by Civil Aviation Administration and General

Administration of Customs of People’s Republic of China, to prevent

the cross-border transmission of the epidemic, Chinese nationals

having purchased tickets to return to China should report their health

information in advance. Detailed requirements are as follows:
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1. From 8th Apr, 2020, passengers having purchased tickets should

report daily their personal information, health condition, recent travel

information, etc. via the Wechat Mini Program of Epidemic Prevention

Health Code International Version (防疫健康码国际版). Under special

circumstances, others may help with the reporting.

2. Passengers on flights during 8th Apr, 2020 to 22nd Apr, 2020 should

report daily the above information from 8th Apr; passengers on flights

after 22nd Apr should report daily the above information from 14 days

before departure.

3. If passengers fail to report the above information as required, they

will be denied boarding. If passengers falsify the information, their trip

will be interrupted, while corresponding legal responsibility shall be

borne by themselves.

4. These requirements apply to passengers with following countries of

departure: Italy, the United States, Spain, Germany, Iran, France, South



Korea, Switzerland, United Kingdom, the Netherlands, Austria,

Belgium, Norway, Portugal, Sweden, Australia, Brazil, Turkey,

Malaysia, Denmark, Canada, Israel, Czech Republic, Ireland, the

Philippines and Thailand.

Please promptly notify the Chinese nationals who have purchased

tickets to return to China of the above requirements through SMS,

Wechat, email, etc.

Xiamen Airlines

7thApr, 2020


